Summary of the meeting FREIA-ACS at Lery, 13/03/2017

Participants: Roger RUBER (UU), Rocio SANTIAGO (UU), Konrad GAJEWSKI (UU), Lars HERMANSSON (UU), Johan ERIKSSON (UU), Jean-Pierre THERMEAU (ACS), Tomas JUNQUERA (ACS), Florian DIEUDEGARD (ACS)

During the meeting, ACS did an overall review with FREIA of the Gersemi project. 

The design and the manufacturing of the lifting tool will be made by UU.

The main points were:
1. The magnet insert
CD started the production of the manufacturing drawing for the magnet insert and made a quotation request to the suppliers for the copper heat exchanger HX683.
2. The liquid insert
ACS pointed out the need of explanation from CD about the manufacturing planning of the liquid insert.
A meeting is scheduled to follow the manufacturing of the liquid insert.
3. Control and command
Further detail about the cabling and the connection boxes are needed from CD.
UU will update the wiring scheme because a second trench on the ground will be done parallel to the one between the vertical cryostat and the valve box. The cables will use this trench so their length could be longer.
UU needs additional time to validate the sequences send by ACS. The planning may be modified according to the delay to allow ISII-Tech enough time for the software.
ACS received an updated scheme of the electrical cabinet. 5 Cernox positions are foreseen but only 4 are supplied by CD. UU should buy the 5th Cernox. Also, the cabinet will be standing against the wall to free as much space as possible. TechNergie must be informed that the rear will not be accessible. Moreover, UU proposed to install the Level controllers on the doors of the cabinet (instead of inside) for a better space management and accessibility. The door material, steel or glass, must be modified according to the position of the level controllers if this solution is chosen.
4. The simulator 
The design and the manufacturing drawings will be done by ACS and provide to CD to save time.
CD will make the quotation.
UU measured the pit and noted that the dimensions are different that the estimation. UU must send a drawing of the infrastructure with the recent measures to allow CD and ACS to validate the dimensions and positions of the vertical cryostat, valve box and simulator, without the need to change the transfer line. If necessary, a support should be made for them.
5. Tests for the commissioning at Lery and Uppsala
The talk about tests for the commissioning at Lery and Uppsala is delayed to the next teleconference. A short overview was done, expecting at least 1 month for the tests of the valve box with the simulator at Lery, and 2 months for the valve box and the simulator (with liquid He supply ) and the valve box and the vertical cryostat (liquid insert) at Uppsala.  CD should send an updated planning including the tests for the commissioning.
The next meeting between FREIA and ACS is a teleconference scheduled the 28/03/2017.
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